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‘Being the best we can be with God, knowing that with God all things are possible’ 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

Firstly, we have had a lovely week in school and the spotlight has been on reading. 

Mrs Moore and Mrs Standish have been observing reading lessons, talking to     

children about their reading, and looking through guided reading books. It is clear 

that there is a love of reading at St. Lawrence with children engaged and interested 

with the texts that they are reading in class and at home. The VIPERS approach is 

our new approach to teaching the six domains of reading to aid comprehension. 

This week you should have received the new bookmarks in your child’s reading 

journal that will support you when you read with your child at home. 

As we are unable to hold our usual parent workshops, we will be 

sending out a reading leaflet on ways you can support your child at 

home. We do hope that you find this most useful. See attached      

appendix. The triangulated approach with school and home working 

together with the child at the centre, is most effective in children  

becoming confident,  fluent readers.  

 

You will have had notification that following Telford 

and Wrekin advice we have taken the decision not to 

invite parents to the church to watch the Christmas    

Nativity. I hope you understand that the decision has 

not taken lightly and it has been made in the best      

interests of the children and their families. As a        

solution focused school, we have decided to hold ‘carols 

around the tree’ instead, this will be on the same day 

and times. The children will still practise and perform their Nativity play and we 

shall record it so you will be able to watch it from the comfort of your own home. 

 

Staff are trying their hardest to adhere to guidelines, keep the community safe 

whilst ensuring children have all the wonderful Christmas experiences that they 

deserve. With this in mind, may I draw your attention to the ‘Parent Code of      

Conduct Policy’ and in particular the ‘Think before you post’ section within the  

document. I do understand the frustration of parents but try to avoid placing   

negative comments on social media sites. Thank you to those parents in our    

community who have reached out today with supportive messages.  
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  Dogs Trust 

On Wednesday, Class 3 and 4 had a visit from the Dog’s Trust where they learned all 

about the importance of looking after dogs correctly. The session consisted of the   

children being presented with a variety of scenarios and suggestions about what to 

do in these situations. Our visitor was most impressed with the children’s          

behaviour and their engagement with the session.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dog’s Trust 

This week, Class 3 and 4 were visited by Alison from the Dog’s Trust. She spoke 

to the children about how we should treat and take care of dogs through        

discussion activities and role play.  

The children were already equipped with good knowledge on how to look after our 

dogs which impressed Alison and therefore moved up our learning behaviour tree.  

We thanked Alison for her super lesson and as usual, children welcomed our     

visitor and reflected the St Lawrence Way. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir 

On Thursday this week, Mrs Barker started the KS2 choir. The children were    

fantastic and brought enthusiasm, excitement, and Christmas spirit! They were   

singing Christmas classics to get us in the festive mood! Mrs Barker was extremely 

impressed with the children’s vocals and was proud of their confidence when   

children volunteered to sing solos. Well done choir, a super start! 

 

 



  

 

. 

 

A message from Mr Al-Asmar  ….. 

 

Mixed Year 5/6 Football 

Lilleshall 3 – 0 St Lawrence CE 

 

Tuesday’s match was a frustrating game for our children; they played superbly but 
just couldn’t score. The first half of the game saw our children concede early but 
then play dominant football for the rest of the half. Unfortunately, when chances 
came our way, we did not convert them. Myself and Mr Matthews counted at least 
7 chances in the first half alone that we have been finishing off in training on a 
Wednesday. Despite it not being the result we wanted, the team were excellent and 
we continue to see the progress and development of the children. Well done on 
working hard for each other and being resilient. 

We have started to discuss creating mini-leagues with other schools for both of 
our 5/6 teams that would start after Christmas. 

I’d just like to take this opportunity to thank parents/carers/grandparents who 
have supported the children over the last few months. 

 

 

 

In Early Years we are passionate about providing hands on and practical learning 

opportunities for the children. We would therefore like to say a big thank you to 

Miss Fisher’s partner David for creating this fabulous Maths area for the children 

which really enhances our outdoor learning area. The children loved using it this 

week to explore the composition of 5 and were all very excited to have a go.  As I 

am sure you will all agree, it looks very inviting and it will be a great resource for 

class 1. Thank you David! He is now busy planning another addition to enhance the 

learning of phonics outdoors  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hamper donations 

 

A very big thank you to everyone who has contributed items for 

the hampers that are going to be raffled during our “Carols around 

the tree” on Wednesday 8th December. 
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AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 

St. Lawrence Values Award 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and teachers 

to reflect the school’s values represented in the ‘St. Lawrence Way’.  

This week Mrs Moore has nominated Oliver F for displaying a mature attitude and 

thinking of others before himself. 

 

Class One  

Theo for super listening and concentration.   

Class Two 

Max M : being enthusiastic about his learning. 

Millie : working hard on her English target. 

Class Three 

Olivia  : for working so quietly and always following the St Lawrence way  

Alexis : for working extremely hard all week!  

Class Four 

Keira: Fantastic effort in maths  

Abigail: Fantastic effort working with multiplication in maths  

 

Head teacher’s Award  

Isabella J : for her fabulous “Talk Time “based on Beowolf 

 

House point winners 

This week the winning house is St Andrews with a staggering 93 points 

Well done to Daisy the House Captain and everyone who is a member of this house 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOUISE NAME POINTS THIS WEEK POINTS IN TOTAL 

St David 52 649 

St Patrick 54 649 

St Andrew 93 777 

St George 75 693 
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DECEMBER 

 

Friday 3rd December             -  Movie night run by PTFA from 5.30pm 

Wednesday 8th December     -  Carols around the Christmas tree 

                                                 9.45—10.15 :  Classes 1 & 4 

                                                10.45—11.15 : Classes 2 & 3 

Thursday 9th December         -  Theatre trip :  Classes 1 & 2 

Tuesday 14th December         -  Theatre trip :  Classes 3 & 4 

Wednesday 15th December    -  Christmas dinner / Jumper day 

Thursday 16th December       -  Santa visit 

Friday 17th December            - Last day of term 

 

JANUARY 2022 

 

Monday 3rd January           -    PD Day 

Tuesday 4th January            -  Back to school 
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Polite reminder from the Friends 

 

Smartie Tubes  
 
These were sent out last week we are kindly asking for them to 
be preferably filled with 20p’s but with COVID-19 many people do 
not carry cash so any coins would be greatly appreciated.  
 
 
Big Christmas PTA Raffle.  
 
Each ticket costs £3 and gives you 12 chances of winning up to 
£5000. 40% of all money raised comes direct to the Friends of St 
Lawrence and will help us continue to support the children. The QR 
code to purchase tickets is below and also accessible by the school 
gate.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hamper raffle 
 
Raffle tickets for the children and adults hampers are available from 
Mrs Dodswell at the gate at the end of the school day. Tickets for the 
Adult’s hamper are £1 each and the Children’s hamper are 50peach.  
 
 
 
 
Christmas Film Night 3rd December.  
 
Children are invited to attend school in their PJ’s for a free film and 
snack night. Children are welcome to bring a teddy to share their 
evening. Please let the school office know of any dietary needs or   
allergens.  
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Santa’s sleigh is back! 

Newport Rotary Lite’s hugely popular Santa sleigh is back! 

Santa and his sleigh helped by the Lite elves will be at half a dozen locations between now and 

Christmas  

Obviously, Santa and the sleigh team need to operate in a way that is safe for everyone in these 

Covid times, so this year the sleigh will be in specific places at specific times and will not be     

ouring the streets as previously. We want everyone coming to see him to be safe, and do not 

want Santa needing to use the “Elf Service” 

Friday, 26
th

 November the sleigh will be at Newport’s Christmas Lights switch on at 6.00 pm On 

Saturday, 4
th

 December the sleigh will be at the Sutherland Arms at Tibberton from 10 am until 

12 noon, and outside the Village Hall in Edgmond from 12.30 until 2.30 pm.  

Sunday, 5
th

 December the sleigh will be outside Waitrose from 10 am until about 4 p.m. – thank 

you Waitrose for your support 

Saturday, 11
th

 December Santa and the sleigh will be on the Square in the middle of Newport 

from 10 am until 2 pm 

Sunday, 12
th

 December Santa and the sleigh will be at the car park next to the school in 

Lilleshall from 10 am until 12 noon, and outside the Village Hall in Church Aston from 12.30 until 

2.30 pm 

Saturday, 18
th

 December, the sleigh team will be outside Waitrose from 10 am until about 4 pm 
On Sunday, 19

th
 December Santa and the sleigh will be at The Square in Newport again 

from 10 am until 2 pm 

 

People will have the chance to see Santa and take photos, and we will very grateful for any     

donations for local good causes – and being Rotary, you know every penny goes to charity.  

We’re hoping everyone has a brilliant time when they come to see Santa and his Lite Sleigh. 

 


